FIRST UNITARIAN SOCIETY IN NEWTON
OPERATIONS COUNCIL

SEPTEMBER 16, 2009

Council Members in attendance: Jeannie Chaisson, Alan Cody, Carla Erb, Laurel Farnsworth, Pat Rohan, Kim Shanks

Also attending: John Nichols, Mr. Barb Greve, Fran Clancy and Jud Leonard

There was discussion about follow-up on the e-mails Jud Leonard had sent to the congregation last spring on the appropriate use of the FUSN list serve. The Council decided that FUSN should have a formal policy which would be published to the Congregation. Jud agreed to draft a policy for review and approval of the Council.

There was a discussion on replacing the existing phone system with one which Vern Ellis donated to FUSN. Right now, the Council has no details on what would be involved to install and maintain the new system. Jud Leonard agreed to follow-up with a consultant whose name has been furnished by Adrian Bishop to develop details on costs, etc. 
The television currently used by the film group and others has finally died. Laurel is looking into the possibility of using some of the funds donated to remodel the Childrens Chapel to install a permanent television in the Childrens Chapel. Laurel is to look into the costs, etc and come back with a recommendation. RE has a portable television which can be used when needed in rooms outside the Childrens Chapel.
The Communications Committee will need more money than has been budgeted to get the new website up and running. The Council indicated its support for the Committee, including a willingness to approve additional funds, but the Council also feels we need more information before we can act. The Council also suggests moving the proposed launch date of October 1 back to November 1. Carla will follow-up with Nancy DuVergne Smith for more details.  

Fran asked if we could revisit the decision to move to a new FUSN calendar. Setting up the new calendar is extremely time consuming. Carla will also discuss with Nancy. 

Laurel presented a proposal to use money approved in the operating budget for new Memorial Wall Niches to instead replace the existing water line. Funds held by the BOI for the Memorial Wall Niches would then be used to add the new Niches. While the Operations Council indicated its support for the proposal, it also concluded that approval was beyond the Council’s authority and that it needs to go to the Board of Trustees.

RE has requested that the Council approve additional funds for a signer, similar to what the Board of Trustees approved last year. It was determined that the cost of the signer would be within RE’s budget discretion under our Financial Policies. 
There was discussion about the need to meet with all Committee chairs as has been done in the past under the old Church Council system. It was concluded that this should not be necessary and that each Council member would be in regular contact with the Committee Chairs in their respective areas. The Council also concluded that it would be appropriate to hold a meeting with the Congregation later in the church year to bring them up to date on what the Council has been doing. The Council also decided that at least for the near term, it would make sense for each Council member to update the Council on what is going on with the Committees in their respective areas. 

Pat will create a list of who will be responsible for snacks at upcoming meetings.

The Board will be discussing which recurring tasks the Board will be retaining and which will be passed on to the Council. Once that has been done, Pat will produce a calendar to keep track of what needs to be done. 

Pat will work with Fran on updating the Leadership List.

The Council briefly discussed how to deal with issues that come up between meetings but need a quick resolution. The Council concluded to handle these types of issues by e-mail. 

Pat went through the list of openings for Committee chairs and other committee personnel needs. Any suggestions on how to fill these openings is welcome. 
